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Introduction

This report provides members with an update on the current capital programme at the Tarn.  The risk register has now been reformatted to reflect the Council ownership.

Staffing

Since the last report the position of manager at Talkin Tarn has been filled by Fiona Shipp who commenced work in June.

Capital Works

The work to improve the Tarn commenced in May with completion planned for early November 2006, the main contractor appointed is Lambert & Gill Ltd.

The toilet block, warden building and education facility (log cabin) are all on programme.

The tea room work is approximately one week behind programme due to the discovery of, and treatment needed, for wet rot.  The tearoom had to be closed for one week due to this, because of the nature of the treatment worked involved.

The Alex boathouse is two weeks behind due to woodworm infestation in the roof which has required treatment and drying time for lime plaster, this is significantly longer than traditional plaster but is in keeping with the original building material used in its’ construction.

The work on Farlam boathouse cannot commence until the Alex boathouse work is completed, due to planning condition dictated by English Nature related to the otter population in the Tarn.

Consideration is being given to a security barrier, which prevents access overnight but enables egress once lowered. If installed it would be located at the entrance to the road leading up to the Tarn car park.

The remaining works, such as car park surface and path work, are planned to commence in the forthcoming months.

Events

As a consequence of discussions with the rowing club prior to the rowing regatta it was agreed that the under water weeds along the length of the course would be cut. A specialist contractor was appointed and this work was duly carried out to ensure the rowers did not catch it in during the course of their races.  
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